

Sow It Forward

## Our Job is the Planting, God Does the Growing

Second Quarter of 2025

Dear Church Family and Friends,

We are excited to share with you that over the past few months God has sent many visitors to Khao Dee Baptist Church. Most of whom are believers looking for a place to worship. It is exciting to see what God is doing here in Korat, but it is also a bit like riding a rollercoaster. One week you have close to 30 people in service and the next you might have less than 10. We must keep our eyes fixed on Christ and rest in the knowledge that we must faithfully proclaim truth and trust God to give the increase! Please continue praying for Khao Dee that we would be a light in the darkness of our city.



We had a mission team from Fairfax Baptist Temple with us for about 10 days in June. This team was a tremendous blessing to us, they had the sweetest spirits and such a heart for God and seeing Thai people come to Christ. We are thankful for their sacrifice in making the trip, we were greatly encouraged by their visit. One of the ladies and the 4 college girls on the trip went with Amanda and Lexie to the store and then stopped by the church in preperation of our Friday night testimony service. As Lexie was giving the girls a building tour they were overheard by someone in the building behind us and struck up a conversation. This lady had recently purchased the building behind us and was looking for a church, she was amazed to find out that the girls were here on a missions trip and that our church met right there. God times everything exactly right and she was able to join our meeting that night and has been to church now for several weeks. The girls were thrilled with their opportunity to meet her!



In May, Wat was able to participate in the ordination of another Thai pastor. Luca is also married to an American, he and Amy have 2 children. Luca completed his Bible training and was ordained, and they have begun a church in Prae province in Thailand.

Wat has been asked to help teach at a couple different Thai Bible Institutes here in Thailand. This is a great privilege for him, but also a lot of prep work on top of his normal schedule. Please pray for him as he seeks to prepare for and teach these Bible classes, sermon prep, podcasts, and building relationships with different men God has brought into his path. On top of all of this, God has given him the desire to go back to school and study law. He wants to be able to help other missionaries in Thailand with visas, church property, and anything else they might need. He has the opportunity to take some online classes this semester towards this goal. Please pray for him in all of these things.

As we look ahead we're excited for the coming months. Khao Dee Baptist Church's one year anniversary will be the first Sunday of September, we have several visitors coming in the next few months, a Medical Mission outreach; where Wat will be over the evangelism portion of the outreach, and many other things to look forward to. Please be in prayer for our family in all of these things, for our church as we continue to preach Christ, and for those in our church that they would grow in faith or see their need of a personal relationship with God.



Thank you for your faithfulness in praying for our family. We are so thankful for your willingness to stand beside us as we seek to share Christ with Thai people!

In Christ, The Dasantads

## Our Mailing Address